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Friday, May 4
Girls and Boys Day at KNCS, sewing baby blankets and spreading mulch. 
Then the Youth Group heads for Sarver.
Sunday, May 6

10:00 A.M. Sunday School Service.  Usher/Setup: Paul Schorran





Sunday School Teachers: Nursery / Anndwyn & Cody; 4 years-K / Lydia & Luke; 



1st-3rd grades / Sheila & Leo; 4th-6th grades / Shanon Smith

Tuesday, May 8
7:30 P.M. Arcana class. Nos.8548—8643. Hosted by Doug and Zanna in the library 

Thursday, May 10
11:30 A.M. KNCS Concert (Society Room):




Grades K-12 present singing, violins, and bells!



   7:30 P.M. Senior Presentations (Society Room):



Sierra Brown: Bovine Reproduction and Genetics



Rebekah King: Creating a Dragon Puppet




Oliver Fritch: Computer Game Creation

Coming Up:
Thursday, May 17
      Due by Noon: Nominations for Pastor-Selection Committee (See below.)


      7:30 P.M. Semi-Annual Society Meeting. 
Sunday, May 20
      School Expansion Fund Society Spring Brunch.  After church. 



Thank You: We thank all the people who sent cards of condolence for John’s passing into the Spiritual World. A special thanks to all—including the 5th and 6th grades—who worked to prepare the library and the church for John’s service, and of course to Brett for the service itself. – The Robertson Family
Last Minute Girls Day Appeal for Fabric: Girls Day (tomorrow) would be happy to accept donations of 100% cotton calico. They can be put in the kitchen, or you can contact me.  Thank you – Heather King
Well Done! The high school did a fabulous job with The Hound of the Baskervilles last Friday. Thanks to them and their directors, Kerry and Dale, for a really fun time. We appreciated the hard work that gave us such good laughs. 
Letting Go, Moving Forward: The news of Lawsons’s upcoming retirement (in a year) leaves us feeling wistful indeed. But as he ever reminds us, “The Lord is in charge.” So we will proceed with what is before us, grateful for what He gave us in Lawson for so long, and trusting Him to guide our future too.  A committee to consider the selection of our next pastor is being formed.  Any (signed) member of the society can be nominated (by two people, please) to be on it, after getting his or her approval. Please send names via e-mail or snail mail to our secretary, Bengt Boyesen, by Thursday, May 17, at noon (bboyesen@gmail.com or 35 Ruen Rd., Kempton 19529). Written nominations can also be left for Bengt at the church office. 
Extra Copies of the Fabulous KNCS Yearbook are Available for Purchase:  Lucky you! You may not have ordered one at the pre-publication price, but all is not lost. $22.00. On the office counter. Make checks payable to Kempton New Church, noting Yearbook on the memo line.
Maple Leaf Camp: July 1-7. This New Church camp for teens, which takes place in southern Ontario, is in its 49th year! Open to graduates of 8th-12th grades. See the flyer and registration forms on the bulletin board in the society room. If you have any questions, call Jen McQueen or Steph Kuhl, Director (519-895-1891).
Seeking Tablet or Laptop:  Am thinking of buying if someone is upgrading and selling the old. Carla Kerr
Theater with the Talisman Players! I am happy to invite all to audition for a show geared for the whole family – Honk! – the musical story of the ugly duckling! Attached is a flier with audition dates (May 29 and 30) and details and an invitation for a special workshop (May 20) to learn how to get ready for auditions for Honk!  I am also pleased to announce that the amazingly talented Janina Smith has agreed to join the Talisman team as our choreographer this season! She is looking for dancers for a specific dance in the show, so if you would like to audition just as a dancer, please let us know. (Janina will be auditioning any interested dancers on May 20 at 6:30 P.M.) You can sign up to attend the workshop or to audition at www.talismanplayers.com. For questions or to audition just for dancing, e-mail Brandi at brandi@talismanplayers.com.  – Christine Storch 
Interviews Brought to You by Members of the 9th and 10th Grades English Class
ROXANNE GENZLINGER

by Maren Cole

Roxanne Genzlinger is one of the strongest and most caring women I know, so I asked her if I could interview her for my English assignment in the hope of learning more about her. 


Roxanne was born in Pittsburgh, on March 26, 1979, to Ian and Wellesley Keal. One of her favorite early childhood memories was going to Laurel Camp with her siblings, Solomon and Tamar. She also has very fond memories of playing music with her siblings when they were all slightly older. She said they would have music sessions in the living room together, each playing a different instrument.


I asked Roxanne what New Church teaching she likes best. She answered that her favorite teachings are about the path to heaven, more specifically, that whether or not we go to heaven depends on the individual and not on other people or ministers. The way we conduct our life matters. 


Next I asked what her favorite thing about the Kempton society is, and she said that she loves the amount of love that everyone in the society has for one another, and that even though not everyone shares the same opinions, when it comes down to caring for one another, that love is very real.


I asked Roxanne how she met her husband Peter, and, smiling, she said it was at a ballroom dancing class. She said she is so grateful to have met him. She is thankful that he is different than she is and encourages her to explore new things. She is also so grateful that she can stay at home with her kids. She loves always being there for them no matter what.


I asked her what her favorite dessert is, and she answered right away with – “anything chocolate!” I laughed because she had just made us both a cup of delicious hot chocolate.


Roxanne said that her mom has always been a role model for her. She was inspired by the way her mom found a way to pursue a career after Roxanne and her siblings started to get older. The best advice she was given was also from her mom: “The mind is a powerful thing, so whatever you are telling yourself or are thinking, that will become a reality.” She also said that Penny Rhodes is someone that she looks to as a role model, in the way that she is strong and powerful and yet so kind and gentle with everyone. Roxanne, to me, seems much like this.


Roxanne is currently very interested in the ways that physical illnesses can be linked to the emotions a person feels. She is currently taking a Reiki course in the hope of furthering her knowledge so that she can soon help clients work through mental problems by way of the body.

Roxanne loves her house. She says it is the first place that feels wholly and completely home to her in her adult life. She loves working in the gardens during the spring and summer, and then in the winter she adores decorating the house for Christmas with her kids. A smile lit up her face as she thought about it.


When asked what she likes to do in her free time, she said with a laugh, “Eat chocolate!”   She also said she loves talking to people, and talking with her husband over a cup of coffee.


I asked about her definition of success, expecting to give her time to think of an answer. Right away, however, she knew what her answer was and said, “My definition of success is finding your true passion and doing it.” 

 
Lastly, I asked Roxanne was how she would describe herself.  Personally, I always hate answering this kind of question, but she knew how to answer right away. She said, “I would, I think, describe myself as a nurturer.” I would agree with this. She is such a sweet human being, with a warm smile and plenty of love, comfort and advice to give to whomever she may help. 

I was so lucky to be able to learn more about Roxanne Genzlinger, and I hope you learned something new about this lovely and incredible woman. Her outlook on life is truly beautiful and inspiring, and I will always admire her kindness and strength.

RUTH SYNNESTVEDT
by Grace Evans
“Some people are born city-people, some are born country-people. I’m a country-person.” – R.S.

Ruth grew up in Pittsburgh, then moved to Bryn Athyn as a junior in high school. She lived there through college and earned her associate’s degree at Bryn Athyn College. She met Yorvar Synnestvedt in high school, and they got engaged in college. They were married after two years of engagement, and soon had five kids.

The two of them moved to Kempton as a result of Charlie Cole; they were invited up to the Coles’ house one day for dinner, and afterwards took a walk around the countryside. This is when they had the spontaneous idea to start a rural church school, and moved up two years later. Ruth and Yorvar bought fifteen acres of farm and woodlands on which they built a livable shell, then later designed and constructed their home. During the first three years there were only three families from Bryn Athyn: the Synnestvedts, the Boyesens, and the Kerrs. At that time, they didn’t really think it would turn into a full-fledged society, only that it might only turn out to be a summer home in a nice community. These three families were the founders of what we call the Kempton society today. (Yorvar eventually became the first person to be hired as a teacher and started the school with the help of ten volunteers.)
Today Ruth and Yorvar still live in their original house, along with their son Val and his family. She says she loves every minute of it and wouldn’t give it up for the world. She says there’s nothing better than seeing the family you love every day, the grandkids running in and out of her house at all hours, and being close to everyone at all times.

Many people who go to the Synnestvedt house notice the elaborate flower gardens dominating their yard. I used to attribute this to dear old Ruth, but she told me that the flowers were Yorvar’s thing. She managed the large vegetable garden on the hillside containing multiple ground veggies, squash vines, and the raspberry bushes and grapes that grew in rows above it. Being in the New Church, she knows that creation is perpetual growth, cycles of life and death. Gardening is an excellent example of this, because every season the plants “die” for the winter and then revitalize for the next three seasons, bearing fruit in their own time. She loves the holistic quality of providing for oneself and others, and also seeing the Heavenly Doctrine’s teachings demonstrated in life. As Ruth got older, she says, it got to be too much work to maintain the veggie garden, and so now they support the Ahlerts’ CSA service by buying produce from Red Earth Farm.  

Before settling down completely, Ruth and Yorvar traveled a bit. Once they went to Jamaica, when times were particularly rough on the island. Wasn’t that an adventure! Another time they went to the British Isles and toured Wales and Scotland. She said those were amazing places and beautiful to boot, but she couldn’t not tell me about their trip to Norway with Marcia and Eyvind Boyesen. Ruth described these tiny, one-lane tunnels through the sides of magnificent mountains, hills, and flatland populated with short, stocky Norwegian ponies and small, stocky cows. She told me that if you ever doubt the existence of magic, go to Norway. Truly it is the place of trolls and pixies, with an air of fairy-dust everywhere. “And don’t forget about the glaciers!” she said. They were just like a storybook, those great, blue behemoths of ice and snow. Technically they weren’t allowed near them, but they were indescribably beautiful.

            This is just a tiny slice of the incredible life of a wonderful, dear woman I’ve had the privilege of getting to know. She exudes the wisdom and magic attributed to elders in storybooks, like the ancient ones of a tribe who are looked to for knowledge or answers. I’ve been extremely lucky to know this generous and loving lady of our society. 
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